St. Luke Catholic Men’s Club

Death Response Procedure  

Member /Spouse /Family  

This document is written to address the responses of the St. Luke Catholic Men’s Club (SLMC) upon the notification of the death of one of its members, a member’s spouse or family member. It is intended to act as a guide to assist the Club in presenting a consistent respectful acknowledgment of the loss and to exhibit tribute to its members.    

DEATH  OF  MEMBER

The following guidelines will be used by the SLMC following the death of a member in good standing. 

GOAL
The purpose of this procedure is to “Acknowledge the deceased member’s participation in the SLMC”. 

This will be accomplished through one, some, or all of the following responses:

· Sending a sympathy card to family recognizing member’s service,

· Arranging for a Mass to be said in memory of the deceased member, 

· Encouraging Club members’ joint attendance and prayer participation at funeral service. This could include the recitation of the rosary and/or the SLMC Prayer for Deceased Members. 

· Providing a floral display for funeral service or in lieu of flowers a comparable donation to a charity chosen by decedent’s family,

· Offering to assist as pallbearers for funeral service,

· As needed, prepare and deliver a eulogy at the funeral service.

· Presenting an appropriate token of “Service Recognition” to decedent’s family at funeral service. This is usually a framed picture of the decedent along with a copy of the SLMC Prayer for Deceased Members.  

· Acknowledge deceased member at the next membership meeting with a blue blazer draped on an empty chair to denote a missing member. 
· Recognize deceased member at the next annual Wild Game Dinner. 

Note: It is understood that upon the death of a SLMC member his family will make the final decisions regarding the complexities of their loved one’s funeral services. The appropriate level of response by the SLMC will be based on these decisions. It will be the duty of the SLMC Christian Services Committee Chairman (or Club designee) to directly contact the family, discuss arrangements, and then to determine the different levels of response needed from the Club. The SLMC President will assist the SLMC Christian Services Chairman (or Club designee) with the final determination of the appropriate level of response.   

DUTY OF SLMC MEMBERS

To accomplish the goal of this procedure Members are asked and encouraged to:

· Disclose their SLMC membership to their immediate family as soon as possible and retain a copy of this document with their important papers.

· Instruct their family, that upon their death, to immediately contact the St. Luke Catholic Church Office or a SLMC member.   

Note: The first SLMC member contacted is instructed to notify the appropriate Club officers and respective SLMC committee chairman.

PROCEDURE

After visiting with the deceased member’s family and determining the extent of Club’s response, requested by the decedent’s family, the SLMC Christian Services Committee Chairman will: 

· Contact Membership Chairman to e-mail general membership with notification of member’s death with specific information on dates and times of funeral services. 

· Contact Communication Committee Chairman with notification of death and specific date and time information on funeral services – so that they may in turn call members without email service. 

Note: The SLMC Christian Services Committee Chairman or (Club designee) will serve as the main focal point to ensure that the above procedure is adhered to and successfully completed. 

The SLMC Christian Services Committee Chairman or Club designee shall, as determined by the appropriate levels of response, be responsible for: 

· Contacting the family, of the deceased member, asking if SLMC members may be present at the funeral services and be allowed to take a part in these services,

· Mailing a sympathy card to family, 

· If chosen by family, contact SLMC Treasurer for a charity donation. 

· Extending to the family the assistance of  SLMC members as pallbearers,

· Arranging a Mass to be held at St. Luke Catholic Church on behalf of the deceased. 

· The Chaplain or designee will provide a copy of the SLMC Prayer for the Deceased Members at the funeral service.

If requested by the family, the Christian Services Committee Chairman or Club designee will direct the SLMC President, or his designated SLMC officer, to prepare a written eulogy for the funeral service of the deceased member. This eulogy should be as personal as possible and touch on the following subjects; military service, career background, hobbies, and most importantly the decedent’s service to SLMC, St. Luke’s Parish and other civic organizations. If available, the published obituary found on (http://www.legacy.com/obituaries/sanantonio/) may provide assistance.

The President or his designee may:

· Solicit from SLMC members’ personal information on the deceased member in order to formulate an appropriate eulogy presentation.

· With permission from the presiding minister, request that SLMC members be allowed to assist in the prayer service. (i.e. Rosary recital, SLMC Prayer for Deceased Members)
· Upon request of the SLMC Christian Services Committee Chairman or Club designee, arrange for SLMC members to serve as pallbearers.
· At the request of the family the Chaplain will lead the Holy Rosary at the Funeral Mass. This could include reciting all or certain decades of the Rosary as requested by the family.
· Insure the deceased member is recognized at the next membership meeting by placing a blue blazer on an empty chair in front of the speaker’s lectern.  
· At the next annual Wild Game Dinner recognize and honor the deceased member. 
At the conclusion of the funeral services or the appropriate time determined by the family, the President or his designee will deliver the prepared eulogy and will recite the SLMC Prayer for the deceased member. SLMC members present at the service will be asked to recite only the responsorial response when directed to do so. A framed copy of the SLMC Prayer may also be presented to the family following the services. 

SLMC DRESS ATTIRE 

To be recognized as SLMC, it is recommended that members attending the funeral services sit together and, if possible, wear a blue blazer, white shirt, red tie, gray slacks and display their SLMC logo badge and or lapel pin.

WILD GAME DINNER RECOGNITION 

During the next annual Wild Game Dinner (WGD), the President will recognize and pay respect to SLMC members who passed away since the last WGD. The Public Relations Officer will design and print a document noting this recognition. A copy of this tribute will be shared with the family, at an appropriate time, following the WGD.  

DEATH  OF MEMBER’S  SPOUSE

LOSS OF SLMC SPOUSE 

In the event of the death of a SLMC member in good standing’s spouse, the President or his designee will, in respect for the SLMC member:

· Instruct the Christian Service Committee Chairman to initiate a communication (email/phone) to the SLMC membership providing notification of the death and information regarding the dates and times of services. No group Club attendance response will be arranged. 

· Instruct the Christian Service Committee Chairman to mail a sympathy card to the member and his family. 

· Instruct the Christian Service Committee Chairman to arrange for a Mass to be said at St. Luke Catholic Church in memory of the deceased.

DEATH  OF MEMBER’S  FAMILY

LOSS OF SLMC FAMILY MEMBER

In the event of the death of a SLMC member in good standing’s family member, other than a spouse, the President or his designee will, in respect for the SLMC member; 

· Instruct the Christian Service Committee Chairman to initiate a communication (email/phone) to the SLMC membership providing notification of the death and information regarding the dates and times of services. No group Club attendance and/or response will be arranged. 

· Instruct the Christian Service Committee Chairman or Club designee to mail a sympathy card to the SLMC member and his family.

Prepared By: Nat Chavez, SLMC Chaplain                           March 19, 2007  
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